
 1745 Copperleaf Ct 

Concord, CA 94519 

September 16, 2020 

Christina Y. Lai 

Corporate Secretary 

Applied Materials, Inc. 

3225 Oakmead Village Drive, M/S 1268 

P.O. Box 58039 

Santa Clara CA 95052 

[via post mail and corporatesecretary@amat.com] 

 

Re: Stockholder Proposal 

 

Dear Ms. Lai: 

 Enclosed please find my stockholder proposal for inclusion in our proxy materials for 

the 2021 annual meeting of stockholders and a letter confirming my Applied Materials 

shares.  I will continuously hold these shares until the 2021 annual meeting.  

 I have requested twice a letter from TD Ameritrade since September 4 and finally 

received a letter today showing I have continuously held 70 Applied Materials shares since 

4/29/2015 through today. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at zhao.cpri@gmail.com or 

1-925-643-5034. 

         Yours truly, 

 

           Jing Zhao 

Enclosure: Stockholder proposal 

          Letter of shares 



 

Stockholder Proposal on Executive Compensation Program and Policy 

 

Resolved: stockholders recommend that Applied Materials, Inc. (the Company) improve the 

executive compensation program and policy to include CEO pay ratio and other factors.   

 

Supporting Statement 

The Company’s executive compensation program/policy does not consider any social 

and economic factors, such as the CEO pay ratio. 

In 2019, the CEO pay ratio to the median compensated employee pay is 135 to 1 (2020 

Proxy Statement p. 46) 

There is no rational methodology or program to decide the executive compensation.  

For example, Twitter’s CEO pay ratio is less than 0.001 to 1 in 2018 and in 2019, Amazon’s 

CEO pay ratio is 58 to 1 in 2018 and in 2019.  JCPenney’s alarming CEO pay ratio 1294 to 

1 in 2018 is one cause leading to its bankruptcy.  The CEOs pay ratios of big Japanese 

and European companies are much less than of big American companies.   

America’s ballooning executive compensation is not sustainable for the economy, 

especially under the current domestic social conflicts and international crisis.  Time 

changed, so our executive compensation program/policy must change too.  Reducing the CEO 

pay ratio (closer big Japanese and European companies) should be included to the 

executive compensation program/policy.  The Human Resource and Compensation 

Committee has the flexibility to include other social and economic factors. 

   


